	IMPORTANT DATES

Move to Pond Pasture: Apr. 19 (done)
Next Board Meeting: Tue., May. 13, 6:45 p.m. at Bev’s. As always, members invited.

Next pasture move: Tentatively May 11 or 18 

Read these minutes online, see note under “web access” below




OHA Board Meeting

April 16, 2008, 6:45-8:30 p.m.

At the home of: Renee Benoit. 
Board Members present: Fred, Eddie, Bev, Morris, Kim, Renée & Georgia.

Members present: Bronwyn for part of the meeting

· Agenda and March minutes approved 
· Presidents Report


Fred recapped the major events of last month: Ron Binder’s memorial had many members in attendance and was a loving and appreciative remembrance of his life. Liz submitted her annual feeding report. Richard submitted an Upper Pasture map. Kajima moved to Peter Rich's. Alison Martin's began her one year to bring in her own horse (-- by March 11, 2009. Liz gave up co-managing the Upper Sullivan Ranch. Vibeke Norgaard is now managing the lower pasture. (Update below). We have dryer conditions and need to adjust plans to adapt to this change.

· Treasurer’s Report

Little happened financially for OHA this month. 

· EBMUD report 

· Morris sent Penny the information on capital improvements: the hay corral, water trough and weeding. Penny will not be able to work on it until later in April and as of this meeting Morris has not heard back from her. Morris was hoping to talk to Penny about the pasture rotation but had not reached her by meeting time.

· The most recent horse move was April 19 and the move went well.

· The tentative plan was to spend five to six weeks in the pond pasture, but that could be reduced depending on the grass situation. Our next move is scheduled to be to the Lower Lower pasture, is Saturday May 17th.

· Hay status update

· There is hay to move from Pond Barn to Red Barn, move is tentatively scheduled for May 2nd. A “hay watch” member will inspect the hay. Eddie will coordinate the hay move. As of ~April 1st there were 17 alfalfa bales in the Pond Barn, 17 alfalfa and about 10 grass bales in the Red Barn. [this was done]

· The board approved Renée’s plan to send a hay survey to the membership. The survey is just for information gathering. The board is attempting to be proactive and garner information regarding hay before decisions have to be made regarding hay purchases.

· We need to arrange for the goats to graze the upper Pear Orchard. Bronwyn will contact Goats R Us. Note: Bronwyn mentioned that, although she is the person to contact Goats R Us, she cannot control their scheduling. They tend to show up when it's convenient for them, within the time window. 

· There was discussion about why goats were hired to graze the Upper Pear Orchard. Some members appreciate the goats doing the work and others resent paying $3,600 for something that their horse could do for free. For years several of the members who objected to their horses grazing the Upper Pear Orchard, put their horses in stalls, tying up all the stalls. This meant the remaining horses had to stay longer in the Upper Pear Orchard in order to get the job done, inconveniencing their owners. After a few years of this, EBMUD gave us permission to hire goats to do the job instead and members were charged an extra goat fee. The board decided to revisit the matter and poll the membership as to their opinions on paying for goat grazing. No change will be made this year; but the poll will help us determine if there is support for discussing a change for future years. 

· Projects Update
· We need a lower pasture manager. Vibeke Norgaard volunteered to accept the position of Lower Pasture Manager.

· Ring tilling: John Fouhy wants to wait until some rain before rototilling the ring. Since the meeting, rain has moisturized the ring. If that had not happened Kim volunteered to provide Rain Birds to do the job.

· The project list is available on the web. Click on the “Projects” link in the left column of the “Members Only” area. Each pasture manager is named and their phone number available. Call them to see if those tasks are still available. If you think of another task that needs to be done, contact the pasture manager for that area. There is also a list available in the tack shed.

· Pasture rotation schedule

Projections for the next moves are:

Saturday May 18: Move to the Lower Lower pasture, for about 2-3 weeks, then move to the Lower Pear Orchard, for 2-3 weeks.


Note: move dates are tentative and could be altered depending on rain, grass, and other changes in conditions.

· Horse changes

Kajima moved to Peter Rich's March 26. 

Kismet, Fazon & Scout moved to Mrs. Long’s

· Membership Issues:

· Protocols regarding stall and Ring Pasture use: The board began discussing stall and Ring pasture use. A few days before the meeting, Fred sent out an e-mail outlining the discussion. All the board members and also Bronwyn were present. The objectives are that 1) Horses that need a stall have access to one. 2) OHA members know the limits, duties, and privileges that go with a stall and Ring pasture usage. 3) That OHA meets its obligations to EBMUD. 

Fred outlined a discussion in three parts. The first part was: Who has access to stalls? About an hour was allotted to discuss this issue. Ideas and solutions were discussed but no conclusions were drawn. It's such a large issue that the board decided to discuss parts #2 and #3 at subsequent meetings. All interested members are invited to attend our next meeting Tue. May. 13, 7:30 p.m. at Bev’s with constructive and cooperative thoughts to share on this issue. Code of Conduct: Elise has agreed to head up the effort regarding a possible Code of Conduct. We want more ideas and opinions so we can come up with a plan that reflects ALL of our members’ viewpoints. Please send them to Georgia’s e-mail: georgiawilliams@yahoo.com, for compilation.

· New Release Forms and Riding Partner Membership Applications
Eddie received and presented for review, our new Release Forms and Riding Partner Membership Applications. The board will review and send any necessary corrections back to Eddie before publication. These forms will be posted on the website and can be printed from there. They are also available in the white shed. Remember that all family members who visit the pasture must have a release form on file.

· Announcements: 

Heather H. was swarmed by mosquitoes when she left one evening, mid-April, at the Wildcat Gate. She asks: Please tell folks to empty their unneeded water troughs in the old stalls and any other easily dumped water receptacles. The board and some members are investigating possible solutions to this issue.
· Web and email 


This is a repeat of the new e-mail protocols from last month. We can type in one address for an entire OHA group. Emails to all members can be sent to all@orindahorsemen.org. Emails to the OHA Board can be sent to board@orindahorsemen.org. There is also a category for just proprietary members, proprietary@orindahorsemen.org. Using these group addresses will ensure that important messages are sent to all relevant addressees; we have had a number of problems due to incomplete lists that have circulated in the past. Please input these email addresses into your contacts list, and use them.


Some email etiquette: This is so important that we are repeating the message we printed in the last minutes. Individual emails should be sent to individuals. Replies should be sent to only the person who sent it to you (if the issue is personal between you two). Do not “reply all” if it does not concern all, there are too many emails to deal with. Some Members only want emails that pertain to them.
About polls: We are trying to use Survey Monkey to take opinion polls and gather information from the membership. The Survey Monkey is a new technology with great advantages for a group like ours. “A poll does not a decision make” - they are for information gathering. Please respond to the polls offered to the membership as we are hoping that we can get input from all of the members Many people do not have the time to attend meetings, read e-mails or make phone calls to make their opinions known.your opinion counts and polls are way to get your opinion, 24 hours a day, into the hands of the people who are making decisions about OHA for you. Note: Use Internet Explorer, the most commonly used browser, to access the polls.


Please use the polls. If a poll inspires you to write a e-mail to the board, please do. Avoid writing e-mails to the entire membership - several members have requested relief from the onslaught.

● Thank yous (in addition to those mentioned above): “It takes a village …”

· Doug, Sarah, Alice, Cheryl and Bronwyn for moving the middle bay of the Taj to the ring.
Please let Georgia know if we've missed anyone in our round of “thank yous”. 
● Web Access

Go to http://www.orindahorsemen.org/, log on (or request access); go to “Members Only” (upper right). If you forgot your password, simply click the request-new-password link on the left. You will receive an email within minutes with a new web address that will allow you to log on at any time during the following 24 hours and update your password. To read OHA minutes online: log on, go to the “Members Only” area and click on “OHA Board, Meeting Minutes.” The project list is also on the website.
The next board meeting will be: Tuesday, May. 13 at 6:45 p.m. (members can arrive later) at Bev James’: Address: 614 Canon Drive, Kensington 94708, Hm: (510) 524-7597. Please send suggestions for agenda items to Fred by Friday 5/9/08 so he can create an agenda and distribute it in advance.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia Williams, Recording Secretary.

